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December 15, 2008

REDEVELOPMENT AGENCY BOARD MEMBERS
City of Long Beach
California

RECOMMENDATION:

Approve and authorize the Executive Director to enter into a contract with
Sully-Miller Contracting Company in an amount not to exceed $213,850 for the
construction of a passive park at 998 Pacific Coast Highway. (Poly High —
District 6)

DISCUSSION

In 2006, the Redevelopment Agency (Agency) acquired the property at 998 Pacific
Coast Highway for the purpose of creating open space opportunities in the Poly High
Redevelopment Project Area (Exhibit A — Site Photograph). The property is a 10,290
square-foot lot that was previously occupied by an automobile service facility.

Since then, Agency staff has worked collaboratively with the Department of Parks,
Recreation and Marine and Melendrez Landscape Architects to develop a passive park
that will aid in the revitalization of a major corridor within the City of Long Beach (City)
and serve as a gateway to Poly High School.

The park design includes a sculpted landform of native grasses that emerges behind an
arc of trees and a walkway of recycled concrete pavers that will be created from the
debris of the adjacent sidewalk improvements (Exhibit B — Project Design). The Parks
and Recreation Commission approved the design on October 16, 2008. The bidding
process was administered through the Department of Public Works on-call contractors
list, and Sully-Miller Contracting Company (Sully-Miller) was identified as the lowest
responsible bidder. Sully-Miller has an extensive contracting history working for the
City on numerous public works improvements.

The proposed contract amount of $213,850 includes a 15 percent contingency clause to
cover any additional work that may become necessary during the course of
construction. In the event that additional work is necessary, the contract will provide the
Executive Director the ability to approve change orders for additional work not to exceed
the 15 percent contingency. Although not anticipated, any contract change orders that
would exceed the 15 percent contingency will be brought before the Redevelopment
Agency Board for further consideration. Construction is expected to begin in the first
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quarter of 2009. Upon construction completion, the Department of Parks, Recreation,
and Marine will be responsible for the maintenance of park. The project will be funded
with Poly High Redevelopment Project Area Funds.
SUGGESTED ACTION:

Adopt recommendation.
Respectfully submitted,
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CRAIG BECK
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
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Attachments: Exhibit A — Site Photograph
Exhibit B — Project Design




EXHIBIT A

998 Pacific Coast Highway, Long Beach CA 90806
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998 East Pacific Coast Highway Landscape
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